
Press Release of Classis Niagara Mar 9, 2022 
 
 
On behalf of the convening church of Attercliffe, Rev. Rodney Vermeulen opened the 
meeting with devotions. After classis was constituted, the chairman thanked the 
convening church for its work. 
 
Rev. Ruurd Offringa, recently ordained as minister of the Word in Niagara South, signed 
the form of subscription. 
 
Church visitation reports to the churches of Attercliffe, Dunnville, Grassie, Grimsby, 
Smithville, and Spring Creek were made. It was noted that the church visitation to 
Niagara South is still outstanding. 
 
The matter of classical pulpit supply was discussed: it was noted that this should be kept 
flexible. 
 
Classis then dealt with an appeal in closed session. 
 
Classis appointed Rev. Rodney Vermeulen as counselor for the Church of Grassie. 
 
Classis appointed the church of Dunnville to convene the next classis on June 15, 2022 
(alt Sept 14, 2022). 
 
After adoptions of the acts, approval of this press release, and closing devotions, classis 
was closed. 
 
John VanWoudenberg (vice-chairman of this classis) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


